September 22, 2022

To: Tri-Town Councils

Cc: BCWA Directors. Tri-Town State Senators and Representatives, and Key Staff

Subj: Monthly Report for October Town Council Meetings

Following are highlights and actions taken during the September Meeting:

Phase 2 (5-mile pipeline from E. Prov. to Pawtucket) design plans have been forwarded to E. Prov. for their review. *This arrangement is per our joint financing agreement.*

It was reported that some critical items planned for the new pump station in Bristol remain on hold due to supply side problems. This situation forced management to seek direct purchase of certain items for the coming year's maintenance programs. To wit, Directors awarded \$46,400 to low bidder John Hoadley and Sons, Inc. for 16 fire hydrants (@ \$2900 per hydrant up significantly from last year).

Upon recommendation of the Policies Committee, Directors approved our newly revised and updated Employee Handbook.

As a portion of the agenda was postponed due to circumstances, the monthly meeting at 23 minutes was the shortest in memory.

As usual, please note that this report contains personal views of considerations and actions and is not an official publication of the BCWA.

Respectfully submitted,

Allan Klepper Barrington Director

OCT 1 2 2022

MEETING